
Examiner Informed consent form for online vivas 
 
During the outbreak of COVID-19 virus, the University of Bedfordshire has suspended its face-to-face 
activities. This includes viva examinations. Following the sector-wide practice, the University has 
developed a protocol for holding vivas online.  
 
Student Name: 
Research Title: 
Date: 
Time: 
 
We are writing to ask if you will consent to carrying out the viva online and having it recorded. The 
recording will be stored securely until the examination process is over. The recording will only be 
disclosed in the event of allegations of unfair practice or procedural irregularities. 
 
If you are uncomfortable with this arrangement please let research-examinations@beds.ac.uk know 
as soon as possible and we will seek to postpone the viva or make other arrangements. 
 
The working day before the viva there will be a test online meeting of all parties participating in the 
viva. This will not be part of the examination process. During the meeting, the technology will be 
tested to reduce the risk of interruptions on the day. 
 
On the day of the viva, the student and the supervisor attending the viva will join the viva. If the 
panel uses Zoom the student and the supervisor will wait in the waiting room area while the 
examiners have the pre-viva meeting and the post-viva discussion. For other platforms, the student 
and the supervisor will join at the specified time. 
 
If the viva includes a presentation the presentation is also recorded. The outcome of the viva will 
also be recorded. 
 
The student will be physically alone during the viva (if unavoidable, presence of children or other 
family members in the room should not be disruptive to the viva). If there are other people present 
in the room with the student the Chair reserves the right to ask them to leave for the duration of the 
viva, to ensure that there is no unfair practice or procedural irregularities. If the person who was 
asked to leave does not do so or there is evidence that the student is interacting with someone 
other than the examiners during the viva process (excluding family members – see below), the Chair 
reserves the right to suspend the viva and report a concern of academic misconduct to RGS. 
 
The supervisor will mute their microphone and turn off their camera to avoid disrupting the viva or 
making eye contact with the participants during the viva. 
 
Everyone participating in the viva will strive to ensure that disruptions are kept to a minimum. If 
there is a disruption which needs to be addressed by one of the viva participants (e.g. the person’s 
child needing attention), the recording will be paused to let the person deal with the disruption. The 
fact of a disruption beyond the control of any side participating in the viva will not be the grounds 
for an appeal against the procedural irregularity.  
 




